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17
th

 December 2019 
 
Private and Confidential  
Addressee only 
BY EMAIL  
Kyle Preston 
request-622768-
0a201be8@whatdotheyknow.com                                                                      

Information Governance 
South West Yorkshire Partnership                                                                                                            

NHS Foundation Trust  
Fieldhead 

Ouchthorpe Lane 
Wakefield  
WF1 3SP 

  
Ref: FOI 2671   

E-mail: foi@swyt.nhs.uk 
 
Dear Kyle,     
 
Thank you for your recent email which we received on 22

nd
 November 2019, and in which you 

requested information under the Freedom of Information Act. 
 
We have requested the information from the appropriate information holders within our trust and 
received the following answers to your questions: 
 

1. Who is the Trust's current supplier for their Electronic Patient Record?   
TPP (The Phoenix Partnership) 

2. What are the contract start and end dates for the Electronic Patient Record?  
For Community Services contracted to June 2023 and for Mental Health Services  
contracted to 2024+2 

3. Who is the Trust's current supplier for their Patient Administration System?  
As per EPR response 

4. What are the contract start and end dates for the Patient Administration System?  
As per EPR response 

5. When is the trust due to start looking to re-procure their clinical systems?  
Remains to be determined at this time 

6. Who supplies the Trust's integration system?  
Restart Consulting 

7. How often does the Trust evaluate their Clinical Systems?   
Subject to contract terms and clinical service requirements 

8. Please supply a copy of the Trust’s latest Digital Strategy 
Please see attached: 

FOI 2671 - Digital 
Strategy.pdf

 
9. How regularly does the Trust review their Digital Strategy?  
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Annually to ensure remains aligned with Trust requirements 
10. Who is the Trust's current Chief Clinical Information Officer?  

No position in post within the Trust at this time 
11. Who is the Trust’s current CIO/ IT Director?  

Paul Foster, Head of IT Services & Systems Development 
12. Which member of the board is responsible for IT?   

Director of Finance 
13. Please provide an organisation chart for the trust’s IM&T department  

Please see attached: 

FOI 2671 - IMT 
Structure revised - 2019.pdf

 
14. Please provide a link to the trust’s latest Board Assurance Framework  -  

Section 21 - Information reasonably accessible to the applicant by other means has 
been applied to this question. This information can be found in the public domain:  
https://www.southwestyorkshire.nhs.uk/ 

15. Which member of the Trust is the SRO for the STP engagements?  
Salma Yasmeen 

16. What proportion of the Trust’s IM&T Department is made up of interim staff and permanent 
staff?  
95% permanent  

17. How many beds does the trust have?  
There are a total of 471 beds 

18. How many staff does the trust employ?  
4140 

19. What is the trust’s current NHSI Rating via the NHS Oversight Framework?  
Section 21 - Information reasonably accessible to the applicant by other means has 
been applied to this question. This information can be found in the public domain:  
https://www.southwestyorkshire.nhs.uk/ 

20. What is the trust’s current Digital Maturity Score?  
Attached is the 2017 response: 

FOI 2671 - 
DMI_2017 Results by Section - Completed.pdf

 
21. Does the trust outsource their IT services to an external provider, if so please provide details 

of provider and contract dates. 
Yes, Daisy Group, 1/12/2014 to 1/10/2021 

22. Is the Trust looking to migrate to the cloud in the next 2 years?  
To be determined 
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23. Is the Trust considering their options of outsourcing their IT Services in the next 3 years? 
To be determined 

 
I hope that this information is useful and helps to fulfil your enquiry under the Freedom of Information 
Act. If you are not happy with the information supplied with your response or wish to make a 
complaint, please email foi@swyt.nhs.uk .You also have the right to complain to the Information 
Commissioner's Office. Details can be found on: https://ico.org.uk/  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Julie Williams 
Assistant Director of Corporate Governance, Performance & Information  
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